From: Tyler Mackey <tjmackey@mit.edu>

To: "DMahon@town.arlington.ma.us" < DMahon@town.arlington.ma.us>

Date: Sun, 31 May 2020 16:06:09 +0000

Subject: Please add Appleton/Mass Ave bike fatality to Select Board meeting agenda

Dear Ms. Mahon,

As a frequent cyclist on Mass Ave and an Arlington resident, I would like to request that the recent fatal bike crash at Appleton and Mass Ave to be added to the select board meeting agenda this Monday. I have heard from the partner of Charlie (who died in this crash) that there are at least 5 intersections on Mass Ave similarly configured to the intersection where the accident occurred, and I would like to petition that this stretch of Mass Ave be modified to improve cyclist visibility.

Thank you for your consideration, Tyler

Tyler Mackey 74 Magnolia Street Arlington, MA 02474